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For Staff
Filtering and Monitoring training- UK Safer Internet Centre - Dear Headteacher and DSL - You will be aware of the changes to Keeping Children Safe In Education that come into place on 1st September 2023- there are few changes this year however one of significance is around the filtering and monitoring responsibilities and expectations. The UK Safer Internet Centre, on behalf of the Department for Education (DfE), are leading a range of short training sessions across Monday10th- Thursday13th July which we believe will be of use to you/ others in your settings as you prepare all relevant policies, processes and required updates for the next academic year. Please find the link for booking here: UK Safer Internet Centre
R2i Primary Evaluation Survey - Calling all R2i Leads -  Just a reminder that we would welcome your input in completing our R2i Primary Evaluation Survey, which can be found through the following link: https://forms.office.com/e/VJSjfRYx3u. This is a short survey which should take no more than 10-15 minutes to complete and will help to inform the support we offer schools moving forwards. The survey will close on Friday 28th July. Thank you to everyone who has completed it so far! For queries or further information contact    R2I@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Amended R2i Documents -  We would love to see any adaptations you have made to the R2i resources in your school! For example, if you have adapted the pupil voice questionnaire for children in the early years or those with speech, language and communication needs. If you would be happy to share any amended documents, we would be very grateful if you could send them over to R2I@nottinghamcity.gov.uk by the end of term.
Autism Project to De-escalate Emotional Dysregulation -  Nottingham Trent University are holding a free technology event on Wednesday 12th July for all teaching staff to find out more information on a project to help predict and de-escalate emotional dysregulations events in students with autism. There will also be talks and demos on other projects aimed at students with learning disabilities and autism, including using virtual reality, serious games and social robotics.  The event is completely free to attend, and lunch and refreshments are provided. Car parking is available at the venue at the Clifton Campus - and can be booked when reserving a space using the Eventbrite link in the flyer.
Schools Absence Insurance Reminder - Schools Advisory Service (SAS) are Nottingham City Council’s preferred supplier for staff absence insurance and school wellbeing, following a tender process earlier in 2023. If you’re a school or Academy within Nottingham City Council and want a quote for 2023 please call the SAS team on 01773 814 400 or email sales@uk-sas.co.uk  Schools Advisory Service (SAS) have been supporting schools in protecting their budgets and reducing absence rates for over 25 years . We provide you with budget security, whilst also supporting your whole school with full physical and mental health wellbeing - giving you the complete absence solution package for your School.   more info
Edibles Cannabinoids Substance Abuse Reminder -  To find out more please visit webpage .  Attached is a leaflet for parents and carers to help them in understanding more about ‘edibles’ and the risks posed through these cannabinoids. We have a variety of offer and training should you want to explore bespoke staff training, whole school updates, presence at parents evening and personalised 1:1 service for children who may be impacted by substance misuse within their family home or through personal misuse. Please get in touch - jigsaw@cgl.org.uk
Cyber Security Reminder - Hear from East Midlands Special Operations Cyber Protect Officers on the latest threats to you and how to stop them from happening. This session is for all school staff that are using devices (phones, tablets or computers) connected to the school network as part of their job role. It gives staff some context around current threats schools face in today’s cyber landscape and increase protection against cyber incidents. more information
Al-Hurraya BAMER Support Reminder -  We are a peer lead organisation providing culturally specific support to Black, Asian, Ethnic Minority, Refugee and other emerging communities in and around Nottingham.  School Counselling provision - offers young people a safe space where they can identify, discuss, and address any challenges they may be facing. Education workshops Address Unconscious Bias, Cultural competency and give insight into the hidden harms within BAMER communities. full article  Contact us - 0115 7869206 info@al-hurraya.org or alternatively contact Claire.maclean@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  to discuss any BAME specific safeguarding needs
Prevent Reminder - Please see the article link on how to implement a whole school approach to Prevent & the associated responsibilities arising from the Prevent Duty, including some useful links within to other supportive resources. We hope that you find this useful in the planning of prevent awareness within your setting. A reminder that the local authority Prevent Education Officer, Louise Cox can be contacted for advice and training on all Prevent matters- louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
For Pupils
Everyday Numeracy Assemblies and Class Sessions for Key Stage 2 -  Provided Free from the Charity National Numeracy - National Numeracy is an independent charity established in 2012 to help raise low levels of numeracy among both adults and children and promote the importance of everyday maths skills. Our Numeracy Volunteers programme gets children thinking about maths in the real world. Volunteers from the corporate world go into schools to share their experiences through our ‘My Maths Story’ assembly and our ‘Maths in the Real World’ teacher led classroom session. It’s a great way of raising the profile of maths in your school and helping children see why they learn it. More information is on our website here, to request an assembly and / or class session for your school please complete this form. Further information and contact details here











Scene! Read what’s now, new & next!
 Want to get involved? Send your articles to scene@nottinghamcity.gov.uk , 
(we’ll need these by 12 noon on Friday to be included in the next issue).
 Oops! Lost your user details or have a question or comment?
Drop us an email, we’re here to help!
Why not follow Nottingham City Council on Facebook | Twitter ?
 
Look out for Scene! every Tuesday!
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For Staff
Attendance - Information from the Education Welfare & EOTAS Service. Thank you to all of our schools who have already signed up to the DfE data collection service.  We currently have 91 schools already signed up which is absolutely brilliant!  Please see the latest information below from the DfE regarding the portal: Action for schools and local authorities: access the newly redesigned school attendance monitoring tool before September. Attendance in the first week of September sets pupils up for the year. We know that schools, trusts and local authorities will already be identifying pupils who need additional support to attend well. Schools voluntarily sharing daily attendance data with us will be able to access the redesigned monitor your school attendance tool from week commencing 10th July.  These changes include: pupil attendance codes to the start of the academic year indicators for termly trends, data visualisations for quick insight, a weekly view of pupil attendance, fixes to some data quality issues and loading times. If you’re already sharing data, log in to your Wonde portal to share child in need (CIN), child protection plan (CPP) and pupil leaving date. Please agree, even if you do not currently record all this data in your management information system. You can also sign up for our September webinar on Wednesday 20th September 2023. 
Mental Health First Aid Youth Aware -  This three and a half  hour course is an introductory session to raise awareness of young people’s mental health. We have a few spaces available on our November Mental Health Aware training starting at 09:30am on Tuesday 7th November in Loxley House. These sessions are free for our colleagues working with our City children and young people. For enquiries please contact IWDTInbox@nottingamcity.gov.uk  For more details of Learning Objectives and Target Audience click here
Youth Mental Health First Aider - 2 day course, spaces available Wednesday 6th and 7th September, Tuesday 17th and 18th October,  Tuesday 27th and 28th February. A more in depth understanding of specific mental health issues and is delivered in four manageable chunks, within each section there is clear focus on the issues faced by young people today, including bullying/cyber bullying and substance misuse. The course also teaches the importance of promoting protective factors and good parenting. Completing the two day course qualifies you as a Youth Mental Health First Aider.
Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership (NCSCP) Business Plan 2023 - 2026 - Your Views Required - The NCSCP have recently revised our strategic priorities based on local and national learning and intelligence. We would welcome the opportunity to receive feedback from you on our priorities focusing on the activities underpinning each activity and thinking of how this links into your role, service area and organisation including any current/future plans or projects. We are also keen to hear from you on how we can demonstrate ‘impact’ against any of the activities and/or priorities. A link to provide your views and feedback can be accessed here .  A QR code is attached as well. Please feel free to forward this onto any colleague you feel should be involved in this. This exercise will close at 5pm on Monday 24th July and should you have any questions or wish to discuss this further, then please send an email to safeguarding.partnerships@nottinghamcity.gov.uk quoting NCSCP Business Plan 2023-2026 Survey in the subject line.
Written Notification Letter- the updated ‘written notification’ letter of assurance for your setting to use when handling any request for professional visitors to your setting with regards to pre-employment checks. This letter forms the Local Authorities compliance with statutory guidance which stipulates that schools and colleges are to seek written confirmation from agencies and organisations that appropriate pre-employment checks, including DBS checks, have been carried out on any individual who, by virtue of their position, will be required to work with pupils within the school or college (in accordance with “Keeping Children Safe in Education”, DfE September 2023).
Honour Based Violence/ Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation Letter- this is for sharing within your setting and includes some useful resource links and referral routes. This is aimed to help raise awareness and consideration of the risks posed to children particularly  pre and post summer holidays. Click here for the letter, references in the letter to FGM flyer  and Honour based abuse and marriage flyer
Safeguarding in Education Training Programme- The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website and is also attached for your reference. The programme contains all of the key information that you will need to identify the most relevant training required. Booking links to Eventbrite are included within each training course description. For any queries around training please email  safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Keeping Children Safe In Education, 2023 Updates- Many of you will now be aware of the updated version of KCSIE that is due to come into effect from 01st September 2023 however attached is a summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful particularly in planning around the filtering and monitoring expectations. Additionally you will find links to cyber safety training, teaching material and general wider information about the offer from the Regions Cyber Crime Unit which could complement the work that you will be doing on your wider whole school filtering and monitoring systems.
Cyber Crime Webinar for Staff - This session is for all school staff that are using devices (phones, tablets or computers) connected to the school network as part of their job role. Join East Midlands Special Operations Unit, as they host a free Webinar on how you can keep yourself safe online both at home and at work. Cyber Security is the protection of your hardware, software and data from unauthorised access and cyber-attacks. Hear from East Midlands Special Operations Cyber Protect Officers on the latest threats to you and how to stop them from happening. More information  at the bottom of the letter and how to book on the free webinars for the  dates of -  Tuesday 10th October 4-6pm, Tuesday 6th February 2-4pm and Tuesday 7th May 2-4pm 
For Pupils
Newstead Abbey Victorian Christmas - Bookings are now being taken for A Victorian Christmas at Newstead Abbey for KS1 and KS2 pupils https://newsteadabbey.org.uk/the-webb-familys-victorian-christmas The dates are Monday to Thursday running from mid November until mid December.  The cost is £11 per pupil. Adults are free. If you would like to make a booking or require further information please email  schools.programmes@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Free Family Maths Toolkit Resources Available for Primary Schools - National Numeracy’s Family Maths Toolkit activities are available free of charge to support schools and families in developing maths confidence amongst children. The activity packs are available for all year groups from Reception to Year 6. The set includes short, fun activities for children and families to do together, exploring maths in creative ways and real-life contexts. The activities support the maths curriculum and are a great way to engage parents in their children’s maths learning, as they’re designed for children to complete at home with their families. 
Maths Activities EYFS to KS4 and Families - Alongside the primary school year group packs, the full set also includes activities for EYFS to KS4 around building positive mindsets – and some top tips for parents and carers too. To download the full set of resources and use them with your classes, sign up on National Numeracy’s website: Parental engagement plays a large and positive role in children’s learning, and many schools have successfully used these resources to engage parents and carers in supporting their children’s maths learning. In a recent project, 100% of teachers said they would recommend the Family Maths activities to another school.
Resource for Schools on Vaping - Coming soon from OHID - The Office for Health Improvement and Disparities (OHID) is producing a new resource pack for schools on vaping, aimed at Years 7 and 8. The resources, to be published on the Better Health School Zone in time for the 2023/24 academic year, have been informed by research with teachers and young people. more information 
Cyber Crime Help for Schools - Please find attached some new resources from the National Cyber Security Centre that are focused at supporting children in how to stay safe online. CyberFirst: How to stay secure online (11-14 year olds) - NCSC.GOV.UK  It highlights some of the most common cyber scams and malicious activity that a pre-teen and teenage internet user might come across and empowers them to make choices to keep themselves more secure online.
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			Dear Colleagues, Everyone in the Education Team at the Local Authority recognises that this has been another challenging year for all of our city schools, but we remain so grateful and impressed by the creativity resilience and excellence that you all offer the children of Nottingham.  We wish you a very relaxing and enjoyable summer break and look forward to working with you in the new Academic Year - Nick Lee - Director of Education



	


For Staff
Important Notice - Beware Hoax DfE Calls to Settings - We have recently been informed of a small number of reports relating to educational settings receiving contact from people claiming to be from the DfE and asking for information. We are communicating to remind you of the need for vigilance when accepting any communicating with requests for information/data within them. We appreciate that these callers are very savvy and are able to provide a phone number and share information that may make you believe them to be legitimate so a few reminders that may help you to manage such requests are: Any requests for information should always be through email from an official government address ending in @education.gov.uk/@police.uk/@pnn.police.com    Please do confirm details if you have any concerns before providing any such response and liaise with your settings Data Officer (DO) or other relevant person for advice     Any visits by professionals should always be pre-arranged with ID to evidence who they say they are- any doubt please ring the relevant agency or city council if an NCC representative (0115 9155555) Further guidance on how to recognise and report emails/text or phone calls that may be suspicious can be found here- Phishing: Spot and report scam emails, texts, websites and... - NCSC.GOV.UK
Adverse Weather Advice Including Hot Weather - UK Health Security Agency are continuing to follow up on the Adverse Weather Health Plan UKHSA Adverse Weather and Health Plan, we would like to share Heat Health guidance for mass gatherings that my take place in your area this summer. Hot weather advice: planning events and mass gatherings - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) Hopefully, this will support your teams as they plan for these events. We have also added the link to sign up to the new Heat Health alerts if you have not already. https://forms.office.com/e/Bw6mjea6qa.
Written Notification Letter- the updated ‘written notification’ letter of assurance for your setting to use when handling any request for professional visitors to your setting with regards to pre-employment checks. This letter forms the Local Authorities compliance with statutory guidance which stipulates that schools and colleges are to seek written confirmation from agencies and organisations that appropriate pre-employment checks, including DBS checks, have been carried out on any individual who, by virtue of their position, will be required to work with pupils within the school or college (in accordance with “Keeping Children Safe in Education”, DfE September 2023).
Honour Based Violence/ Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation Letter- this is for sharing within your setting and includes some useful resource links and referral routes. This is aimed to help raise awareness and consideration of the risks posed to children particularly  pre and post summer holidays. Click here for the letter, references in the letter to FGM flyer  and Honour based abuse and marriage flyer
Safeguarding in Education Training Programme- The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website and is also attached for your reference. The programme contains all of the key information that you will need to identify the most relevant training required. Booking links to Eventbrite are included within each training course description. For any queries around training please email  safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Keeping Children Safe In Education, 2023 Updates- Many of you will now be aware of the updated version of KCSIE that is due to come into effect from 01st September 2023 however attached is a summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful particularly in planning around the filtering and monitoring expectations. Additionally you will find links to cyber safety training, teaching material and general wider information about the offer from the Regions Cyber Crime Unit which could complement the work that you will be doing on your wider whole school filtering and monitoring systems.
Cyber Crime Webinar for Staff - This session is for all school staff that are using devices (phones, tablets or computers) connected to the school network as part of their job role. Join East Midlands Special Operations Unit, as they host a free Webinar on how you can keep yourself safe online both at home and at work. Cyber Security is the protection of your hardware, software and data from unauthorised access and cyber-attacks. Hear from East Midlands Special Operations Cyber Protect Officers on the latest threats to you and how to stop them from happening. More information  at the bottom of the letter and how to book on the free webinars for the  dates of -  Tuesday 10th October 4-6pm, Tuesday 6th February 2-4pm and Tuesday 7th May 2-4pm 
 
For Pupils
Primary Schools - ChalleNGe Newsletter - Our new Primary newsletter is out for all to read. In this edition we’re happy to announce that: Our 23/24 academic year Cultural Rucksack Wallplanners are available to order. Our next culturemeet has been scheduled and it’s on Wednesday 27th September. The Free Summer Arts Programme has been launched online and will commence July 31st And a heap of other articles, resources etc. Primary Newsletter
Secondary Schools - ChalleNGe Newsletter - Our new Secondary newsletter is out for all to read. In this edition we’re happy to announce that: Our 23/24 academic year Cultural Rucksack Wallplanners are available to order. Our next culturemeet has been scheduled and it’s on Wednesday 27th September. The Free Summer Arts Programme has been launched online and will commence July 31st And a heap of other articles, resources etc. Secondary Newsletter 
Free Fun and Food Programme - Summer!
	Struggling families in Nottingham are to receive more support over Summer through outdoor holiday activity clubs through the Free Fun and Food Programme. At these, Free School Meal (FSM) pupils and targeted non-FSM children will receive a free lunch, plus a programme of activities focused on healthy eating, fitness and mental health. Over 3000 children attended these clubs and were fed over the Easter holidays through a continued link-up between the Council and Nottingham Forest Community Trust and Trent Bridge Community Trust as lead organisations alongside further doorstep sporting and enrichment organisations.  Parents can book places for summer, using their e-voucher codes which have been distributed directly to parents via email or text by Wonde (E-Vouchers). If for any reason your families are having any issues in accessing/using their voucher please get in touch via: FreeFunandFood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
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			Dear Colleagues, Everyone in the Education Team at the Local Authority recognises that this has been another challenging year for all of our city schools, but we remain so grateful and impressed by the creativity, resilience and excellence that you all offer the children of Nottingham.  We wish you a very relaxing and enjoyable summer break and look forward to working with you in the new Academic Year - Nick Lee - Director of Education.
This is the last newsletter for this academic year, the next one will be Tuesday 5th September 2023



	


For Staff
Reminders
Written Notification Letter- the updated ‘written notification’ letter of assurance for your setting to use when handling any request for professional visitors to your setting with regards to pre-employment checks. This letter forms the Local Authorities compliance with statutory guidance which stipulates that schools and colleges are to seek written confirmation from agencies and organisations that appropriate pre-employment checks, including DBS checks, have been carried out on any individual who, by virtue of their position, will be required to work with pupils within the school or college (in accordance with “Keeping Children Safe in Education”, DfE September 2023).
Honour Based Violence/ Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation Letter- this is for sharing within your setting and includes some useful resource links and referral routes. This is aimed to help raise awareness and consideration of the risks posed to children particularly  pre and post summer holidays. Click here for the letter, references in the letter to FGM flyer  and Honour based abuse and marriage flyer
Safeguarding in Education Training Programme- The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website and is also attached for your reference. The programme contains all of the key information that you will need to identify the most relevant training required. Booking links to Eventbrite are included within each training course description. For any queries around training please email  safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Keeping Children Safe In Education, 2023 Updates- Many of you will now be aware of the updated version of KCSIE that is due to come into effect from 01st September 2023 however attached is a summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful particularly in planning around the filtering and monitoring expectations. Additionally you will find links to cyber safety training, teaching material and general wider information about the offer from the Regions Cyber Crime Unit which could complement the work that you will be doing on your wider whole school filtering and monitoring systems.
Cyber Crime Webinar for Staff - This session is for all school staff that are using devices (phones, tablets or computers) connected to the school network as part of their job role. Join East Midlands Special Operations Unit, as they host a free Webinar on how you can keep yourself safe online both at home and at work. Cyber Security is the protection of your hardware, software and data from unauthorised access and cyber-attacks. Hear from East Midlands Special Operations Cyber Protect Officers on the latest threats to you and how to stop them from happening. More information  at the bottom of the letter and how to book on the free webinars for the  dates of -  Tuesday 10th October 4-6pm, Tuesday 6th February 2-4pm and Tuesday 7th May 2-4pm 
For Pupils
Muslim Learner Services - Visits schools (in-person or virtually) and supports primary schools with Islam assemblies, pupil workshops, staff training and Islam teaching resources. We have already visited over 500 schools. More information is available on our website www.muslimlearnerservices.org including testimonials from headteachers and RE advisors.
Meet the Author Book Launch - The Tyrannosaur's Feathers will be launched by the authors Dr Adam Smith and Jonathan Emmett at Wollaton Hall on Sunday 6th August 11:30am and 2:00pm, Ages 6-11. Admission is free but booking is advised. Tyrannosaurus rex may be king of the dinosaurs, but that doesn't stop know-it-all Velociraptor from telling him he looks old-fashioned and needs a makeover. Poster for more information. To book tickets click here
Water Safety in the Summer - From the Fire and Rescue Service
	Did you know that over half of the people who drown had no intention of entering the water? That's why we would like you to remember to Be Water Aware and stay safe around water.
Cooling off is not cool
In warmer weather, you might think that taking a dip in a river or reservoir is the perfect way to cool down, but this couldn't be further from the truth. In fact, cooling off in open water is not cool.
What lies beneath the surface?
Although water might look calm, you might be surprised to learn that appearances can be deceptive. Currents are often very strong and can get the better of even the strongest swimmers. This is why you should never ignore warnings signs indicating deep water and strong currents.
Coldwater shock
Even on the hottest of days, water can still be extremely cold, and you might not know the effects this can have on your body.
See attached  Water Safety poster for sending to parents or uploading to your website.
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